Births and Deaths

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements.

BORN

COUE - Eric and Jacqueline (née Buermans) are happy to announce the birth of their son Philippe Charles, a little brother for Christopher, on September 11, 1990, at Barrie Memorial Hospital, weighing 7 lbs. 12-1/2 oz. Philippe is the second grandchild for both Cornelis and Johanna Buermans and Maurice and Odette Coué.

HI BABE'S - My name is Mitchell James. I was born at the Lakeshore General Hospital on Sept. 13 at 4:56 a.m. My proud father is Richard Tessier. He's okay. And my beatiful mother is Linda Cloudsdale.

WARD - Rick and Dawn are delighted to announce the birth of their second child, a girl, Mary Elizabeth Cullen, on August 2, 1990, at the Barrie Memorial Hopital. Proud grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. R.P. Ward of Montreal and Mr. and Mrs. William A. Cullen of Howick.

WELBURN - Ron and Linda (née Moïse) are pleased to announce the arrival at the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown of Felicia Ann on August 15th, 1990 weighing 5 lbs. 6 oz. A sister for Kaynia, Proud grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. Clinton Welburn and Mr. and Mrs. Gérard Moïse both of Huntingdon.

DIED

DOUGLAS, Charles - At his Ormstown Residence on September 21, 1990, aged seventy three, husband of Doreen Jackson. A graveside service was held at Hillside Cemetery, Rockburn, Monday September 24 at 11 a.m. Funeral arrangements made by McGerrigle Funeral Home, Ormstown.

O'NEIL, Leo - At the Anna Laberge Hospital, Chateauguay, Que. on September 18th, 1990 age ninety years. Mr. Leo P. O'Neil, son of late John O'Neil, and his wife late Margaret Gaynor. He is survived by ten nieces and nephews. He was pre-deceased by his sisters, Ethel (Mrs. Peter Ouimet), Helen (Lennie) (Mrs. Joseph O'Connor), Marguerite (Mrs. Philip Bigelow), brothers Joseph, Michael, and John, and his wife (Isabelle Primeau). Funeral service was from Kelly Funeral Home to St. Joseph's Church, Huntingdon on Thursday Sept. 20 at 11 a.m. Interment in the family plot in St. Anicet Cemetery, St. Anicet, Que.

ST-ONGE, M. Hector - In Huntingdon on Sunday, September 23, 1990, aged 83 years, husband of Eva Brisson. He leaves mourning his children René, Claire (Claude Longtin), Léo (Claudette Longtin), Roger (Rhéa Guérin), Nicole (Claude Ménard) and 12 grandchidiren. In respect to his wishes, there will be no visitation. Funeral service will be held in St-Joseph Church Huntingdon on Saturday, September 29th at 2 p.m.

DIED

TREMBLAY, Pecci - At the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown, Quebec, on Friday, September 21, 1990, Pecci Tremblay aged 63 years, husband of Therese Ducharme, father of Richard, Funeral service was held at the J.M. Sharpe Funeral Home, Franklin Centre, Saturday, September 22 at 8 p.m. Interment Churubusco, N.Y.

CARD OF THANKS

We would like to thank Dr. Lemieux and Dr. Hébert, nurses and staff of the 2nd & 3rd floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown for the excellent care given to Mrs. Rose Castagnier while she was a patient there.

Mrs. Rose Castagnier and her children

We would like to thank Dr. Vandor and the maternity staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, for their excellent care. We would also like to thank our family, friends and relatives for the flowers, cards and gifts.

Ricky, Dawn and Mary Ward

The family of the late Arthur Kazulak wish to express their heartfelt gratitude to Mrs. Diane Pratt and staff of the Cleyn residence for all their loving care. A spe-cial thanks to the 3rd floor nursing staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital. To all our loving friends and relatives whose supportive presence helped to sustain us in our time of grief. Your expressions of sympathy by way of cards, flowers and masses are much appreciated. Your thoughtfulness and kindness will always be remembered. Please accept this as our personal thank you.

Dominica Kazulak & family

The family of the late Donald C. Chisholm would like to thank Dr. Blondie and the medical staff at the Barrie memorial Hospital for their care and kindness. Also a special thank you to family, friends and neighbours for their visits, flowers, cards, and donations. Everything was greatly appreciated.

Margaret Chisholm & family

We would like to thank relatives, friends and neighbours for their acts of sympathy, at the death of Claude Lefebvre, for flowers, visits, cards and funeral assistance. Please consider this thank you as being personal.

Louise and Marcel Dupuis CARD OF THANKS

We wish to thank all our friends, relatives and neighbors for their expressions of sympathy during our recent bereavement. The flowers, cards and food were all very much appreciated. We also want to thank the doctors and nurses of the **Barrie Memorial Hospital** for the excellent care Archie received during his illness. To everyone who has been so helpful and understanding thank you very much.

Frances Chisholm
Alvin and Patsy
Margaret and Stuart
James and June
Kenneth and Bernice
Archie and Sheila
and the grandchildren

IN MEMORIAM

CAIRNS, Cecil - In loving memory of a dear brother who died June 24, 1989. Remembering you is so easy.

We do that everyday. Missing you is the heartache

That never goes away. Always remembered by your loving sisters and brothers-in-law, Charles, Beatrice & Hazel & Dan.

COGSWELL, Ruth - In memory of Ruth Cogswell, who died tragically September 25th, 1985 aged 23 years, "The bread of love and

"The bread of love and friendship the wine of joy and laughter the riches of imagination

and creativity, all these are gifts of the spirit.

All these you possessed in abundance

and freely gave to us who loved you, and remember you with love."

Mom, Dad, Mark, Fiona and Alex

IN MEMORIAM



DONALD (TINY) RAITHBY September 26th, 1987 You're not forgotten Father dear,

Nor ever shall you be. As long as life and memory last,

I shall remember thee

What would I give to clasp your hand, Your happy face to see, To hear your voice and see that smile, Would mean so much to

There is a link that death cannot sever Love and rememberance last forever.

Lovingly remembered Donns

Athelstan's Grace Rowat was mother of ten

With the passing of Mrs. A. M. Rowat on September 2nd at the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown, the Athelstan community lost one of its oldest residents. Grace Rowat, older daughter of the late L. D. Watson and his wife, Mary Agnes Hampson, was born in Athelstan in 1905. She lived most of her life in the surrounding area of Athelstan.

In 1921, she was married to Archibald M. Rowat who predeceased her in 1980. Of this union ten children were born.

Mrs. Rowat was an active member of the Athelstan Presbyterian Church, Ladies Aid Society and Craft and Recreation Centre. She had also been a member of the Ladies Auxiliary, Royal Canadian Legion. Branch 81 for several years.

By nature, Mrs. Rowat was an industrious worker and always willing to lend a helping hand when the need arose. She enjoyed cooking and baking, so was always glad to set an extra plate whenever anyone dropped in. Most people went home with a bag of goodies besides, especially doughnuts. She'll always be remembered by her grandchildren and greatgrandchildren for the many pairs of knitted mitts or afghans crocheted by her.

Surviving her are eight of her ten children, Allan of Chateauguay, Patricia (Mrs. Nelson Westover) of Athelstan, Katherine (Mrs. Armand Bouthillier) of Pembrooke, William of Ottawa, Shirley (Mrs. Cyril O'Connor) of William's Lake, B.C., Letty (Mrs. Everett Donnelly) of Athelstan, Gerald of Pickesing, Ontario and Judy of

Chateauguay. Watson, husband of the former Margaret Tallon, predeceased his mother in 1969. Raymond Peter died at birth in 1947. She is also survived by thirty-five grandchildren and thirty greatgrandchildren, one sister, Ida (Mrs. Edgar Barras) of Montreal and brother, David Watson of Winnipeg but was predeceased by one brother. Evan,

The funeral service was held September 5th at the Kelly Funeral Home with Rev. Neil Wallace officiating, Pallbearers, all grandsons were Allen Bouthillier, Edson Donnelly, Douglas Leslie, Wayne Rowat, Michael Rowat and Robson Rowat. Interment was in the family plot in the Athelstan Protestant Cemetery.

Fleming-Weizenbach wedding

by Isabel Elder Dundee Correspondent

On Saturday, September I, in Mount Calvary, Lutheran Church, Oitawa, Ont., Karen Christina Weizenback and Brent Alexander Fleming were united in marriage. Pastor Joanna Malina performed the ceremony, and Mr. Garth Hampson, soloist with the R.C.M.P. Musical Ride was soloist. He sang beautifully three selections, "Jesu, Joy of Man's Desiring," "Panis Angelicus," and the "Wedding Hymn."

Karen is the only daughter of William and Frederike Weizenback, and Brent is the son of Mrs. Dawn Fleming and the late Ronald A. Fleming.

Karen is employed at the Canadian Federation of Deans where she is in Management and Administrative Studies, and Brent is with Canadian Radio Television and Telecommunication Commission.



Kenneth Moore Jackson, former Hemmingford postmaster, dies

On August 4, 1990 the Hemmingford Community was saddened with the passing of Kenneth Moore Johnson. Hospitalized for nine weeks, he bore his suffering with great dignity and courage.

He was born in Montreal on October 13, 1920, son of William and Phoebe Moore Johnson. Kenneth was a veteran of World War II. Serving with the Royal Canadian Hussars, 5th Duke of York Regiment. Upon his return he was appointed post master of the Hemmingford Post Office, retiring in 1983. He was also a realter for Guardian Trust of Canada.

Kenneth was a valued member of the Royal Canadian Legion Branch 244. Survivors include stepdaughter Janis (Jack) Marino of Berwyn, Pa., sister Ruth Lamberton; nicce Sandra Aynes, both of Plattsburgh, N.Y. and great nicce Heather Aynes of Albany, N.Y. His wife Edna Denno predeceased him in 1988.

A grave-side service was held in the Hemmingford Protestant Cemetery.

25th WEDDING ANNIVERSARY

MARY AND

SAT., OCT. 6, 1990

HUNTINGDON LEGION

Members friends & family welcome